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KIRTON IN LINDSEY TOWN COUNCIL                                       
FINANCE, GENERAL PURPOSE AND PLANNING COMMITTEE 
MINUTES  

Minutes of the meeting of Kirton in Lindsey Town Council Finance, General 
Purpose and Planning Committee on Monday 8th February 2016 

held at the Town Council Offices, 84a South Cliff Road,  
Kirton in Lindsey at 7.00pm 

 
Present -  Cllr Startin, A Kofoed, Frankish 
  C Neal (Clerk), M Hollingsworth 
 
In Cllr Layzell’s absence Cllr Frankish was elected to Chair. 
 
FGP 15/23 To receive apologies and reasons for absence 
  Received from Cllr Cooper, Layzell, Cossey. 
 
FGP15/24 To record declarations of interest by any member of the council in  
  respect of the agenda items listed below.  Members declaring interests 
  should identify the agenda item and type of interest being declared 
  None. 
  
FGP15/25 To note dispensations given to any member of the council in respect  
  of the agenda items listed below 
  None. 
 
FGP15/26 To approve the minutes of the last meeting of 14th October as a correct 

record 
  Resolved to approve as a correct record. 
 
FGP15/27   To receive a report on Management of Assets and Land and approve  
  any actions 

The Redbourne Mere pothole had still not been resurfaced despite the fact that 
the Clerk was assured on the 2nd February that it would be inspected within 4 
days. The Clerk would again chase this up. The bins, dog bins and noticeboards 
should all be delivered within the next month. 

 
FGP15/28 To receive the Cemetery report and approve any actions 

There had been three burials this month. One of the memorial masons had left 
tyre marks on the grass which the Clerk had contacted them about. The grave 
levelling was still ongoing. 

 
FGP15/29 To approve an agreement for bench maintenance with J Bray 
  Ongoing, Cllr Startin would prepare this for the next meeting. 
 
FGP15/30 To consider any items relating to the management and running of the  
  Kirton Klipper 
 M Hollingsworth updated the committee, the passenger numbers were steady. 

The project manager had had several weeks off so there was no report from her. 
  The change of route to the Klipper was being discussed, it had been 

agreed to take Redbourne, Hibaldstow and Gainsthorpe off the route, a new 
timetable was currently being produced, NLC had not agreed to an extension of 
the route down to Woodpecker and Bader Way but they were able to 
accommodate an extension of the route to the garden centre. The new route 
should be in place a week or two after Easter following the notice period for 
change of route. The Call Connect Service would be launched this week. 

 
FGP15/31 To approve accounts for payment 
 Resolved to approve all accounts for payment. 
 


